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A Message From Leadership
Dear Maryland Farm Bureau Members,

We welcome you to our 109th Annual Convention and Meeting of Delegates, where we reflect on
the incredible journey we've undertaken over the past year, and prioritize for the year ahead. The
theme of this year's convention is "Evolve," remarking on the continual progress we've made as
Maryland farmers. This evolution is a testament to the dedication and hard work of our staff,
leadership, and most importantly, all of you!

Under guidance from our new strategic plan, we are proud to report that we closed Fiscal Year 2024
with a budget surplus and have passed another balanced budget for the upcoming year. This
achievement is not merely about numbers; it’s about our shared commitment to financial
responsibility and our collective focus on enhancing member value. The strategic pillars of
Membership, Finance, and Staffing & Administration will continue to guide our decision-making,
ensuring that we remain steadfast in our mission to strengthen and grow Maryland agriculture.

We are particularly proud of the efforts made at the county level to retain and attract new members,
even amidst a dues increase. While we fell just short of achieving membership growth, the work you
do to provide value at the local level is incredibly worthwhile. The hard work of our county Farm
Bureaus in maintaining strong membership is a shining example of what we can accomplish together.
Your dedication does not go unnoticed, and we deeply appreciate all you do to keep our organization
thriving.

At the heart of our organization lies the strength of our grassroots. It is here, within our county
organizations, that the true power of Farm Bureau resides. Whether it's developing policy, advocating
for our industry, or finding solutions for your farms, our collective voice is strongest when we work
from the ground up. This grassroots approach remains the premier benefit of being part of the
Maryland Farm Bureau, and it is the foundation upon which you can create your best farm future.

As we move forward into this next phase of our evolution, we remain committed to supporting you—
our members—in every way possible. Together, we will continue to grow, adapt, and thrive as we
uphold the mission of Maryland Farm Bureau.

Thank you for your ongoing dedication and support. We look forward to what we can continue to
achieve together in the coming year.

Jamie Raley
President

Parker Welch
Executive Director



From the Committees

The Women’s Leadership Committee had a great year in 2024. We
started our year with members attending the Women’s Leadership
Annual Meeting at AFBF Convention in Omaha, Nebraska. In March,
members participated in AG Literacy Week, reading agriculture
accurate books to elementary students all over the state. Over the
summer, the committee visited the Ronald McDonald House in
Baltimore where we held our business meeting, and then we
received a tour for the first time since it was rebuilt. 

Young Farmers & Ranchers Committee

Women’s Leadership Committee

2024 was a busy year for the Young Farmers and Ranchers (YF&R)
Committee. The committee welcomed two new members, Emily Stamper
and Alston Shipley from Washington and Carroll Counties. The Committee
elected Alan and Rachel Eck as their new Chairs, with Greg Dell stepping
down to serve on American Farm Bureau Federation's YF&R Committee.
More than 20 Marylanders went to Harrisburg, Pennsylvania for the Young
Ag Professionals Leadership Conference, where they met Farm Bureau
members from across the Mid-Atlantic.

In September, we held a workshop with the Programs & Education Advisory Committee where Maegan
Meredith led us in a board game that showed members how to Make Farm Bureau Magnetic for members
and volunteers. We continued to support the MDFB AG Ambassador Program by attending and assisting
with their orientation in October. We are excited to close out the year with our Annual Meeting and a day
filled with activities at the 109th Annual Maryland Farm Bureau Convention!

In March, multiple members were able to attend the AFBF YF&R conference in Omaha, Nebraska.
Collegiate Member Cheyenne Van Echo made it to the sweet sixteen in the Discussion Meet. This
summer, the committee revived the Summer Picnic and Farm Tours, helped with a sponsorship from
Horizon Farm Credit. Over 30 members traveled to Carroll County where they got to tour unique farm
operations and socialize. A big thank you to all who participated!

Frederick County’s Cheyenne Van Echo made it to American
Farm Bureau’s Discussion Meet Sweet 16

The Dairy Bar was back again at the Maryland State Fair, making
over $60,000 dollars in support of YF&R. In 2025, the Committee
looks forward to sending more members to regional young Farmers
Events, and the 2025 Summer Picnic and Farm Tours will be
announced at this year's Convention.

Learn more about the YF&R program by visiting our website at
mdfarmbureau.com/young-farmers.

Kara Hutchison, Regional Field Manager

Mitch Hopkins, Regional Field Manager

Maryland Young Farmers & Ranchers tour the Lippy Brothers
Farm in Carroll County 

MDFB’s Women’s Leadership Committee volunteering their
time at the Ronald McDonald House in Baltimore

https://www.facebook.com/FarmBureauYFR?__cft__[0]=AZVjC-MelLqNqJEiYYyHUL4trtfw4QI2Xf27hHgisCVNChJ4lgGBkl_HHDt0KQceq7Qzta7qR5rcyD3g1FRpSDN9xcM7ewTq96SHkxHbtuRhuOvWZ-on7lebGKixO2mGsKO_pcopQ0JDN8IURVzuo6Abirs2WOV2-P3CI7vlczqBePnvJDhHFXjss9lx4O7-jVE&__tn__=-]K*F


Government Affairs
The Power of Grassroots Advocacy
The power of the Maryland Farm Bureau membership showed true this past year.
During the legislative session several bills required a call for action from the members,
and their voices were heard loud and clear. During session our members engaged with
legislators over 600 times helping push SB367/HB481 across the finish line and
stopping SB193/HB357. Various counties hosted farm tours once again, providing
those making decisions in Annapolis the opportunity to get on the farm and essential
education. The topics focused on during the farm tours included utility siting, wildlife
damage, tax assessments, and many other topics.

Priority Ag-Related Bills
The 2024 Session was an extremely busy time for the Maryland
General Assembly, with over 2,700 bills introduced. During that time
MDFB followed 140 of those bills. MDFB opposed 13 bills and were
able to defeat 12, while also supporting 18 bills with 10 of those bills
passing and being signed into law by the Governor.

Three key victories emerged for the membership out of this year’s
session. After multiple years of trying, this year the Authorization of
the Antlerless Deer Hunting Programs in Maryland passed. There were
also bills introduced that would prohibit the selling of a pesticide that
contained PFAS as an active ingredient and one that would require all
egg layer operations in the state to convert to a cage-free system by
2026 and require all eggs sold in the state to be from a cage-free
system. Both of these bills were ultimately defeated but are expected
to return in 2025.

Governor Wes Moore signs SB367/HB481 into law

While celebrating these successes, MDFB acknowledges areas for improvement. Ongoing efforts include addressing excessive
government assessments on certain value-added structures and barns. Additionally, MDFB is actively working on various
topics that are important to our members for the upcoming legislative session.

We are incredibly grateful for the efforts of our members who testified, contacted their legislators, and opened their farms to
showcase the impact of legislation. The organization remains dedicated to ensuring the voices of our members resonate in the
legislative process.

MDFB Executive Director Parker Welch, Legislative Intern Olivia Scuderi, and Government Affairs
Director Tyler Hough outside the Maryland State House in Annapolis

Carroll County farmer Greg Dell testifies on the state of Maryland agriculture at a House of
Delegates Environment & Transportation Committee

Maryland Farm Bureau members pose with legislators at MDFB’s annual Day in Annapolis

Tyler Hough, Director of Government Affairs



Communications
The Maryland Farm Bureau achieved remarkable growth in its
communications reach, thanks to a dynamic media strategy highlighting
Maryland farmers. Over the past year, our social media content
garnered nearly 700,000 views. Our social media content is being
viewed by nearly 18,000 followers across each of our social media
platforms.

Members also helped to amplify the message of supporting local farms
through media appearances on WBAL, Fox 45, WJZ, and others, as
well as contributing opinion pieces to prominent publications like The
Baltimore Sun.

A standout success was our most critical communications initiative: mobilizing
nearly 200 members to respond to action alerts by contacting their elected
officials. This effort resulted in nearly 700 legislative contacts, achieving key
victories such as blocking a proposed caged egg ban and advancing expanded
deer management programs.

Baltimore County Farm Bureau President JT Albright speaks with
WBAL on all that goes into running their family farm.

In May, the American Farm Bureau recognized our outstanding
communications efforts by awarding us with three AFBF Excellence in
Communications honors: Best Social Media Presence, Best Social Media Video,
and Best E-Newsletter. Maryland Farm Bureau proudly outperformed some
larger state Farm Bureaus to achieve these remarkable distinctions.MDFB Director of Communications Jeb Burchick receives

American Farm Bureau Award for Excellence in Communications

Social Media Highlights:
704,483 Impressions (32% increase from last year)
57,618 Interactions (48% increase from last year)
17,723 Followers (18% increase from last year)

VIDEO: Howard
County Farmers
Explain why they
Farm

15,400 Views
1,242 Interactions

#MemberSpotlight: Far &
Val Nasir’s Chicken Farm
in Pockomoke City

46,465 Views
250 Interactions

Jeb Burchick, Director of Communications



Membership
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Total Membership:

*Membership totals based upon fiscal year running 7/1/23 to 6/30/24

7,772*
Including 335
Brand New
Members!

OUR TOP REFERRERS:

Clockwise L to R: Renee Wilson, Rhonda
Patrick, Ashley Barber, Connie Palmer



Financials






